From: James Hungelmann <jim.hungelmann@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, December 15, 2024 8:42 PM

**To:** Neil Bradshaw; Courtney Hamilton; Amanda Breen; Participate; Spencer Cordovano;

Tripp Hutchinson

Subject: Re: City Council Meeting Dec 16 2024 -/ GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT - YOUTH

MENTAL HEATTH MANIFESTO

Public Comment
City Council meeting Dec 16 2024
Agenda Item 15/ Proposed contract with BC Sheriff

Dear mayor and councilors:

For the reasons stated below, I oppose this contract with the BCSO and ask we reinstate Ketchum City Police force as we had in his town historically until the last ten years:

:

- 1. Local Control, Accountability and Transparency: A dedicated police force would again be directly accountable to Ketchum's residents and leadership, ensuring tailored enforcement of local priorities and ordinances. One example is the bomb scare a couple weeks ago that shut down two entire city blocks for about two hours and evacuated and put all Limelight hotel guests into the Argyros. BCSD had been absolutely silnet on what happened. Isn't this important public safety info, or is the citizenry entitled to be advised on a need to know basis as determined by the Sheriff? Was it real? Was it a drill? Is there still a threat? etc.
- 2. Faster Response Times: Local officers stationed within the community would reduce response times compared to **County sheriffs covering broader areas.**
- 3. Community Policing: Officers who work in the town build stronger relationships with residents, fostering trust and collaboration.
- 4. Customized Services: A town-specific police force can best shape strategies to meet unique local needs
- 5. Compatibility with Small-Town Lifestyle: Local police can incorporate foot and bike patrols, which are ideal for small towns like Ketchum. These approaches improve accessibility, enhance visibility, and encourage informal, positive interactions between officers and residents.
- 6. Economic and Identity Benefits: Investing in a local force supports local jobs and affirms the town's autonomy and identity.

I respectfully submit that while contracting police services may on the surface appear to save costs, these factors highlight the more important, broader benefits of maintaining a localized and community-focused police.
Thank you,

Jim

El dom, 15 dic 2024 a las 19:43, James Hungelmann (< jim.hungelmann@gmail.com >) escribió:

Dear Mayor and councilors:

FYI my comments in english and spanish in relation to **Re**:

- Blaine County Youth Behavioral Health Initiative
- Blaine County Mental Well-Being Initiative

Please facilitate responsible public discourse and debate on these topics of great importance.

# YOUTH MENTAL HEALTH MANIFESTO

#### **15 December 2024**

"There is nothing like the sight of an amputated spirit."

- Lt. Colonel Slade defending young Charlie, in Scent of a Woman (1992)

### **PREFACE**

I present this paper as a senior member of the Idaho Bar and as one degreed and professionally experienced in the field of psychology and mental health. While my remarks may seem blunt, they reflect the hard truth. As "leaders", you better pay attention before it's too late. By all appearances, we are at the breakpoint of accelerated disintegration of youth and species.

I previously submitted a paper on this issue of highest importance - Youth Mental Health: Crisis and Solutions (November 30, 2023) – to which I have received no response. This refusal to constructively engage is particularly troubling given the glaring absence of psychological expertise among those who now purporting to address this ever deepening crisis.

Be assured that critique and condemnation of this sort will only intensify until the truth is confronted, accounting is made, and course is reversed.

## **ABSTRACT**

The current approaches to address the growing alienation in American youth are seriously flawed and doomed to guarantee a worsening of the crisis.

A thorough examination reveals that nearly all mental health crises affecting children today in this community stem directly from the failures of so-called "health leadership" within government, schools, and the medical-pharmaceutical industry. These Behavioral Health and Well-Being Initiatives demonstrate a shocking misunderstanding of human psychology, exacerbate the psychological fractures so many children today are experiencing, and divert attention from the real nature and source of their "troubles".

The enormous suffering that Blaine County youth are experiencing today has been principally caused by what has happened over the last five nightmarish years, from the wildly illegal and punishing Measures forced upon them in the era of "COVID-19" as well as from the many other fouled agendas that have been implemented in the public schools, from exposure to child pornography to gender identity confusion and deception.

Those many covid Measures have constituted the most severe and prolonged deprivations of civil liberties in the history of Idaho, imposed on all people of all ages without a shred of Due Process guaranteed by federal and state constitutions. Those *inalienable rights* that are *absolutely essential for health, happiness and survival of children* – unobstructed breathing, playing with friends, hugging family members, and freedom from drug injections - were abjectly ignored and denied by these local "health authorities" who now pretend sympathy and care for those in distress. In fact, those "leaders" now calling attention to the so-called "mental" or "behavioral" health crisis in youth are the same ones who went all in, *warp-speed* implementing the savagely punishing covid Measures - from isolation, to masking that choked out and poisoned every breath, to distancing, and then to the Injections, with booster after booster: "Good for you!" they firmly assured children, parents, and all of us.

As should have been glaringly obvious to any responsible adult, those severe deprivations have served only to devastate the health and well-being of everyone, but especially our youth. The youngest generation – our most vulnerable, trusting, and in need of protection – has endured the greatest assault on body, mind, and soul ever inflicted on American youth. Local "health authorities" have no understanding or concern as to the nature of the deep existential crisis being experienced by youth today, specifically, what it is like to be a lonely, abandoned and fearful child – isolated, choked out, poisoned and all shot-up vaccinated, with hopes and aspirations fading and not knowing why - and without the ability to detect and defend against imminent threats to health and life.

In the USA, there is perhaps no greater betrayal and infliction of mental misery than the failure to teach children about their inalienable rights as humans and how our country constitutionally guarantees their protection including by the absolute right to challenge any government narrative that requires surrender of those inherent rights in subjugation to sketchy and draconian narratives. We have discovered that the *modus operandi* of the covid Predator has been to dictate health "crisis and solutions", and never to engage but rather to belittle,

condemn, and even threaten anyone who dares question or dissent, by so doing locking children into a fake reality of terror, in a futile attempt to cover up the crimes and exploding casualties.

Going forward, the right and responsible thing to do is to expose the COVID fraud in all of its aspects, to shut down the vaccine Injection sites, and to come to the aid in the fields of suffering - with full engagement of the many outstanding capabilities in our community for building and protecting health naturally.

At the same time, more and more parents are perceiving public schools to be exceptionally dangerous and irreparably failed. They are pulling children out of schools and helping them shape their own education and their own life in the home schooling environment. There, kids can be safe, get proper rest and nutrition, and pursue academics and lifelong learning following their joy, with the guidance of trusted and highly qualified adult mentors, while developing mind and body disciplines that provide them the clarity and fortitude to insist on the truth and the protection of their freedoms.

It remains to be seen whether the beaten-down, wounded child will, upon reaching age of majority, choose to pursue legal recourse against the local perpetrators and collaborators. But what is clear is that there is a powerful and rapidly growing movement of youth emerging from these mad and maddening times who will never again blindly trust anything coming from the "health authorities" and who will have developed the skills to readily detect truth from fraud, as well as the courage and resolve to stand and defend.

### MANIFIESTO DE SALUD MENTAL JUVENIL

#### El 15 de diciembre de 2024

"No hay nada como la vista de un espíritu amputado."

El teniente coronel Slade defendiendo al joven Charlie, en "Perfume de Mujer" (1992)

### **PREFACIO**

Presento este documento como miembro senior del Idaho Bar y como alguien con formación y experiencia en psicología y salud mental. Mis comentarios pueden parecer bruscos, pero reflejan una dura verdad. Como 'líderes', deben prestar atención antes de que sea demasiado tarde. A todas luces, nos encontramos en el umbral de una acelerada desintegración de la juventud y la especie.

Anteriormente, sometí un ensayo sobre este tema de suma importancia - 'Salud Mental Juvenil: Crisis y Soluciones' (30 de noviembre de 2023) -, al cual no he recibido respuesta. Esta negación para participar de manera constructiva es especialmente preocupante, dado la evidente falta de competencia psicológica entre quienes ahora pretenden abordar esta crisis cada vez más profunda.

Les aseguro que la crítica y la condena de esta naturaleza solo se intensificarán hasta que se enfrente la verdad, se rinda cuenta y se revierta el curso.

### **RESUMEN**

Los enfoques actuales para abordar la creciente alienación en la juventud estadounidense son profundamente defectuosos y están condenados a empeorar la crisis.

Un examen exhaustivo revela que casi todas las crisis de salud mental que afectan a los niños de hoy provienen directamente de los fracasos de los llamados "líderes de la salud" en el gobierno, las escuelas y la industria médico-farmacéutica. Estas Iniciativas de "Salud y Bienestar Conductual" reflejan una asombrosa falta de comprensión de la psicología humana, exacerban las fracturas psicológicas que muchos niños experimentan y desvían la atención de la verdadera naturaleza y origen de sus "problemas".

El enorme sufrimiento que los jóvenes del condado de Blaine experimentan se debe principalmente a lo que ha sucedido en los últimos cinco años de pesadilla, relacionados con las medidas salvajemente ilegales y punitivas impuestas durante la era del "COVID-19", así como a otras agendas perjudiciales implementadas en las escuelas públicas, como la exposición a la pornografía infantil y la confusión y el engaño sobre la identidad de género.

Aquellas muchas Medidas contra el COVID han constituido las privaciones más severas y prolongadas de las libertades civiles en la historia del Estado de Idaho, impuestas a personas de todas las edades sin un ápice de respeto por el principio del "Debido Proceso" garantizado por las constituciones federal y estatal. Esos derechos inalienables, absolutamente esenciales para la salud, la felicidad y la supervivencia de los niños —tal como respirar sin obstrucciones, jugar con amigos, abrazar a los familiares y la libertad de rechazar inyecciones—fueron completamente ignorados y negados por estas "autoridades de salud" locales que ahora pretenden mostrar simpatía y preocupación por quienes están en crisis. De hecho, esos mismos "líderes" que ahora llaman la atención sobre la llamada crisis de salud "mental" o "conductual" en los jóvenes son los mismos que implementaron a "velocidad de la luz" las medidas punitivas de COVID: desde el aislamiento, el enmascaramiento que ahogó y envenenó cada inhalación, hasta el distanciamiento y las inyecciones, con refuerzos una y otra vez: "¡Es por tu bien!", aseguraban firmemente aquello a niños, padres y a todos nosotros.

Como debería haber sido claramente previsible para cualquier adulto responsable, las severas privaciones devastaron la salud y el bienestar de todos, pero especialmente de nuestros jóvenes. La generación más joven — la más vulnerable, confiada y necesitada de protección— ha soportado el ataque más severo jamás infligido a su cuerpo, mente y espíritu a la juventud estadounidense. Las "autoridades de salud" locales carecen de comprensión y preocupación por la profunda crisis existencial que los jóvenes experimentan hoy, específicamente lo que significa ser un niño solitario, abandonado y temeroso: aislado, asfixiado, envenenado y vacunado con múltiples dosis, con esperanzas y aspiraciones desvaneciéndose sin saber por qué, y, además, sin la capacidad de detectar y defenderse de amenazas inminentes a su salud y su vida. Muchos confiaron en ustedes, y nunca lo olvidarán.

En los Estados Unidos, tal vez no haya mayor traición y causa de sufrimiento mental que la incapacidad de enseñar a los niños sobre sus derechos inalienables como humanos, y cómo nuestro país garantiza constitucionalmente su protección, incluyendo el derecho absoluto a cuestionar cualquier narrativa gubernamental que requiera la renuncia de esos derechos inherentes bajo narrativas arbitrarias y draconianas. Hemos descubierto que el *modus operandi* del "Depredador COVID" ha consistido en dictar "crisis y soluciones" de salud, sin debate, despreciando, condenando e incluso amenazando a quienes se atrevan a cuestionar o disentir,

encerrando así a los niños en una realidad de terror distorsionada en un intento fútil de encubrir los crímenes y el explosivo aumento en el número de víctimas.

Al mismo tiempo, cada vez más padres perciben las escuelas públicas como excepcionalmente peligrosas e irremediablemente fallidas. Están sacando a los niños de las escuelas y ayudándolos a forjar su propia educación y vida en un entorno de aprendizaje en el hogar. Allí, los niños pueden estar seguros, recibir descanso y la nutrición adecuados, y dedicarse a los estudios académicos y al aprendizaje continuo, siguiendo sus pasiones con la guía de mentores adultos de confianza y altamente calificados; mientras desarrollan disciplinas mentales y físicas que les proporcionan claridad y fortaleza para insistir en la verdad y la protección de sus libertades.

Queda por ver si los niños heridos y abatidos, al alcanzar la mayoría de edad, decidirán perseguir recursos legales contra los perpetradores y los colaboradores locales. Pero lo que está claro es que hay un poderoso y rápidamente creciente movimiento de jóvenes que está emergiendo de estos tiempos locos y alucinantes: jóvenes que nunca más confiarán ciegamente en nada que provenga de las 'autoridades de salud' y que habrán desarrollado las habilidades para detectar fácilmente la verdad del fraude, así como el coraje y la determinación para levantar y defenderse.

From: Juanita Young <belespritskin@gmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, December 15, 2024 3:19 PM

**To:** Spencer Cordovano; Tripp Hutchinson; Participate; Amanda Breen; Amanda Breen

**Subject:** Washington St.

### Dear City Council and Mayor:

I understand that there is considerable uncertainty regarding the future of the Washington St. parking lot. As a resident of Ketchum and a local business owner, I frequently utilize this parking facility. I purchase pet supplies from Thunder Paws and groceries from Nourish Me. If I am required to walk two or three blocks while carrying pet food and groceries, I will likely turn to Chewy, an online pet food retailer that offers free home delivery. Additionally, I may choose to shop at Natural Grocers in Hailey, where parking is available and complimentary. It is crucial for you to consider the perspectives of business owners, as their input is vital for their continued success.

I know that Chapter One is closing because of the Main St. construction. They could not make it financially because people could not get through the mess on Main Street. Please wake up.

You can not continue making decisions without listening to the public. You were elected to be our voice, your are not doing this. I understand if you do not think this is possible for you, it might be wise for you all to step down.

When asked by someone who wants to start a business in Ketchum I always tell them to look at Hailey, not Ketchum. Ketchum is not business friendly.

From: Timothy Mott <tim@mottventures.com>
Sent: Sunday, December 15, 2024 12:56 PM

**To:** Participate; Participate

**Cc:** Sawtooth Club; Jed Gray; Tim Wolff

**Subject:** Citizen comment for 12/16 KURA meeting.

Last summer, over 2,000 citizens who signed the "Pause" petition were generally supportive of the workforce housing at First and Washington, but also in favor of looking at how to incorporate parking into the development.

Since then, the City, KURA and WRCHT staffs, and the KBOC have worked creatively, diligently and collaboratively on both the design and financial models to accomplish that.

Last week the KBOC board, representing over 80 downtown businesses, unanimously voted to support pursuing what has become know as Options 6 for Parking (195 spots) and 3 for financing (city-wide LID with Caps) as presented by the City and KURA staffs.

As someone committed to and significantly invested in our community, I strongly urge the City council and KURA board to support their staffs in continuing that pursuit.

### **Tim Mott**

Long-time Ketchum resident

Major donor to WRCHT, Spur and ARCH, as well as many other local non-profits Founder The Argyros

From: City of Ketchum Idaho <participate@ketchumidaho.org>

Sent: Saturday, December 14, 2024 12:06 PM

**To:** Participate

**Subject:** Form submission from: Contact Us

Submitted on Saturday, December 14, 2024 - 12:06pm

Submitted by anonymous user: 75.98.156.36

Submitted values are:

First Name Brett Last Name Stevenson Email brett@hillsidegrain.com Question/Comment

We tried to go out to eat twice last week in Ketchum and while the restaurants were empty, we circled blocks to find a parking spot. Clearly a shortage of parking. What is going to happen when town is busy?

The massive amount of construction and losing our sense of community and character has been painful to watch. What happened to slow, organic, sensible growth?

The results of this submission may be viewed at:

https://www.ketchumura.org/node/38080/submission/12548

From: Steve <steve@morconefamily.com>
Sent: Steve <steve@morconefamily.com>

**To:** Participate

**Subject:** speeding on 4th Ave and Bird

Steve Morcone 420A 4th Ave N Ketchum, ID 83340 steve@morconefamily.com

12/13/2024

Ketchum City Council City of Ketchum P.O. Box 2315 Ketchum, ID 83340

Dear Ketchum City Council Members,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to express my concern regarding the ongoing traffic safety issues on **Bird Drive** and **4th Avenue N** in Ketchum. As a resident of this community, I have observed an increasing number of vehicles speeding through these residential streets, creating a dangerous environment for pedestrians, cyclists, and other drivers.

Despite existing signage and temporary measures, the issue of excessive speeding continues to put residents and visitors at risk. Both Bird Drive and 4th Avenue are frequented by families, children, and pedestrians who deserve to feel safe in their own neighborhood. The current situation has become untenable, and I believe it is critical for the City of Ketchum to take more decisive action to protect the safety and well-being of its residents.

I am formally requesting that the City Council install **permanent speed bumps** on **Bird Drive** and **4th Avenue** to address the dangerous speeding problem. Speed bumps have been proven to be an effective deterrent to high-speed traffic, and they would significantly improve safety for everyone in the area. These two streets are both residential and well-trafficked by pedestrians, and without such measures, the risk of accidents and injury remains unacceptably high.

While I understand that traffic-calming measures require careful planning and consideration, I urge you to prioritize this issue and take swift action to install permanent speed bumps. The safety of Ketchum's residents, particularly in our quieter, residential neighborhoods, should be of utmost importance.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. I look forward to hearing from you soon and hope the City Council will act quickly to make our streets safer for all.